
 The Loudon Historical Society (H.S.) meeting was held November 08, 2017 at 7:00 pm.

Attendees:  Michele York, Stan Prescott, Roger Maxfield, Dustin Bowles and Lucy Gordon

The minutes from the October meeting were read.  Stan made a motion to accept the minutes as they 
were written and Michele seconded the motion.  

The H.S. will be hosting the 2nd annual Holiday Tree Lighting Ceremony.   It will be on Sunday 
December 03rd from 3:30 to 4:30 pm.  There will be hot chocolate and cookies for everyone.

Matthew Cate from Rhode Island sent an e-mail to the H.S.  Mr. Cate was asking about who was 
responsible for the repair and clean-up of Loudon cemeteries.  Stan Prescott is the town custodian of 
the cemeteries.   Stan, and the Select Board, are looking into this issue.

The Historical Society is interested in a room at the “old” Town office.  This room would be used for 
storage of some of the H.S. Items.  Our current storage is located above the museum.  It is not easy or 
safe climbing up and down a ladder with old documents or artifacts.

The workshop for the Association of Historical Societies in Concord was not attended by any of our 
members.  We had sent in a request to become a member of the  Association, but as of the meeting date,
it was not granted.  We hope to attend next year.

Stan has been in contact with Liz LeBrun.  She has a  pamphlet that was handed out to returning World 
War II veterans.   She also has a booklet from the 100 year anniversary of the Maxfield Library.  Both 
of these items are a wonderful addition to Loudon's museum.

The Historical Society would like to say a HUGE Thank you to Jim Cotton.  Jim produced the DVD 
the H.S.  is selling as a fund raiser.  The H.S.  very much appreciates the time and effort Jim put into 
making this DVD. 
  
Our next meeting will be December 06, 2017 at 7:00.

Respectfully submitted,

Lucy Gordon


